


agency's frequently asked questions document," ... the Hann Reduction grant program is 
authorized under Section 2706 of the American Rescue Plan Act of2021 which is not subject to 
the same syringe funding restrictions as other federal grants. Syringes to prevent and control the 
spread of infectious diseases are allowed for purchase with these grant funds." Congress has not 
changed the law. And, even if the grant's funding mechanism is different, why would the 
Administration believe Congress would support federal funding for smoking kits and related 
supplies if it doesn't align with three decades of congressional intent? 

There is a fine balance to strike in government-funded hann reduction programs that work to 
prevent the spread of infectious disease while protecting individuals and communities from the 
spread of illicit drug use. In fact, Congress has made reasonable accommodations to the needle 
exchange ban in recent years in recognition of communities at significant risk of hepatitis or HIV 
infections. This funding opportunity, however, crosses a line that Congress does not support. 

As a former legislator, we trust you understand the grave impact this policy may have on 
communities and recognize the Department's harmful disregard for congressional intent. We 
hope that under your leadership, SAMHSA will not allow American taxpayer dollars to be used 
for such purposes, and clarify that this funding opportunity does not allow for purchasing of drug 
paraphernalia. 

We appreciate your prompt attention to this matter, and response on how you intend to 
enforce these restrictions. 

Sincerely, 

Roy Blunt 
United States Senator 

Susan M. Collins 
United States Senator United States Senator 


